Charing Cross Precinct 


Meeting Held on Monday 17 October 2011 at 7.30pm


Charing Cross Hotel


1.�
Welcome:�
Danny Caretti (Convenor)�
�
2.�
Apologies:�
Mary O’Malley, Cr Tony Kay, John Reed, Linda Greenhow, Litsa Mellos.


�
�
3.�
Attendance:�
As per attendance Sheet including:-


Hon  Bruce Notley- Smith, (Member for Coogee) 


Cr Mora Main,Mayor John Wakefield, Cr Leon Goltsman, George Bramis (Waverley Council), Renate Jool?


�
�
4.�
Minutes of previous Meeting Meeting�
The Minutes of the last meeting 15 August 2011 were adopted as a true and accurate record.


Moved:                  Margaret Hope


Second:                 Pat Kenny�
�
5�
Waverley Council Planning Review �
Presentation from George Bramis and Renee Read?


George presented an overview of the following plans:-





Waverley Planning Review (WLEP) 2001 


Waverley Development Control Plan (WDCP) 2011





The key changes represent a consolidation of the existing plans and relate to zoning; the net result being a reduction in the number of zones.





The precinct members expressed concerned with heritage and conservation items and in particular controls of surrounding areas at heritage interfaces and curtilage.





It was noted that the new plans are available for public consultation until 30 November 2011.


It is envisaged that a public hearing will be set down in December 2011 and proposed gazettal in June 2012.





The plans are available on the Council’s website.


�
�
6.�
Mayoral address�
The new Mayor, John Wakefield, gave an informal unscheduled address to the precinct by way of introduction, noting his intentions as follows:-


remove references to “God” from Council


review Council’s governance procedures 


review of the role of the precincts


introduction of apprenticeships . 





�
�
7�
Correspondence�
Sculpture by the Sea – call for volunteers and notification of road closures;





JRPPDecision– Letter From Precinct Convenor to Tony Reed regarding St Catherine’s JRPP determination  and the failure to acknowledge Heritage Determination





Bangor Residents Groups (BER) invitation to participate in Stage government  NSW Planning Review; meeting to be held at Coogee Diggers club 10/11/11;Submissions by 04/11/11





RTA Intersection – Corner Victoria Rd and Bronte Road and proposed 2012-2013 upgrade. RTA has agreed to upgrade the intersection including a walkway across Victoria Street on the Western Side.


�
�
8�
Matters arising from the Minutes�
Motion: St Catherine’s – three story development and frontage.– Motion sent to Division Manager Development Assessment for noting and consideration.





Motion – Driveway in Bronte Road, at entrance to Charingfield,  to be narrowed to cars making stop “U” turns  - to be advised by Divisional Manager Technical Services.





Motion: Safety concerns with regards to footpaths and A-Frame signage blocking pedestrians; conflict of use.  It is proposed to meet with a Council Safety officer to discuss.


Pat Kenny and Margaret Hope to meet with the Special Project Coordinator Mary Shiner Council Safety Officer to discuss. Mary Shiner to advise Council Officer





Motion: Request for rubbish bin outside Charing Cross Hotel – request designed due to cost  $2000 per bin plus ongoing maintenance, however Council will consider erecting a bin outside the Verona cake shop.�
�
9.�
Council Officer Vs Heritage Advisor�
George Bramis explained that all issues are weighed up when considering any DA. Various Departments within the Council are consulted.  Concern was expressed that Heritage Issues are not being given due weight in DA’s generally as evidenced in the JRPP Decision regarding St Catherine’s School.


�
�
10�
Relevance of Precincts in Council Planning Decisions�
George Bramis suggested we ask Councilors. It was also recommended that Council Planning Officers also explain the use of Precinct Recommendations in relation to DA’s. Mary Shiner to follow up�
�
11.�
St Catherine’s School


JRPP Planning Decision�
The failure of Precinct input into the JRPP decision highlights the differences between Zones that are designated residential and those that are Special Uses in residential areas. There are separate rules both on a State and Local Council Level. Submission to the review in State Planning and the Waverley Council Review of the LEP and DCP are now available for public comment and input�
�
12.�
General Business�
Intersection of Bronte Rd and Albion Street





Pat Kenny has been approached to ask the Precinct to discuss the intersection of Bronte Rd and Albion Street. There is a suggestion to put a white line 2 form 2 lanes for those turning right into Bronte Road (adjacent to the Comm Bank). 





The idea was considered but it was felt that the slower traffic was an aide for pedestrians who crossed that road. Traffic islands were installed exactly for that reason





Report from Residents and Pubs Committee


Charing Cross Hotel will undergo renovations in consultation with Waverley Council’s Heritage Advisor. The Hotel will not be sold.





Thursday night excessive noise at Robin Hood was to be checked by Hotel Staff





Robin Hood will also be checking window seals and monitor noise affecting neighbours





Bins in Laneway – Not discussed due to lack of time. Postponed to next meeting


�
�
13�
Meeting Ended�
9.45pm�
�
14�
Next Meeting�
Monday December 5th 2011�
�
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